Hainford Annual Parish Meeting

Held in the village hall on Wednesday May 11th.2015 at 7.00

Present:  No electors, five councillors, the Clerk and Mr.Carrick BDC.

Mr.A.Cowles (chairman of the Parish Council) presided.

1. Minutes of the 2015 annual parish meeting were confirmed and signed.

2. Annual Report by the Chairman of the parish Council
This is my ninth Annual Report as Chairman and this year, unlike last, I am present to present it in person.

This has been a productive year for the Parish Council with a number of initiatives either coming to fruition or started.

On 4th December 2015, in the presence of Brandon Lewis, Housing Minister; Keith Simpson our MP; the great and the good from Norfolk County Council, Broadland District Council and Saffron, I, together with Councillors Fuller and Sagger and our Clerk, represented the Parish Council at the formal opening of Chequer’s Meadow.  This initiative, started some three years ago, has already achieved one of its objectives, that of providing affordable housing for those with a Hainford connection.  I appreciate that not everyone with such a connection was successful in obtaining a house and that is an issue that may need to be addressed in the future.  The second objective was to secure the remainder of the Chequer’s Field for the Parish and currently discussions are continuing with the landowner on the date of the handover.  The Parish Council has decided to allow grazing on part of the field and are in discussions with a parishioner on the terms of a grazing license.  As I said at the Opening Ceremony I would like to thank my Parish Council colleagues for having the courage to say “yes” when the project was first mooted. 

During the year the Queen Elizabeth Play Area was upgraded by the addition of several new pieces of play equipment.  I am grateful to Sally Fletcher for sourcing the equipment and to the grant giving bodies whose donations made this possible.  I am also grateful to Hainford Community Partnership for their donation and to the Parish Council for allocating over £5000 from Parish funds towards the project. The Play Area should now provide pleasure for years to come.

A successful bid to Norfolk County Council under the Parish Partnership Scheme will see the footpath extended from the corner of Newton Road to the bus stop.  Under the terms of the scheme the Parish Council will pay 50% of the costs. The necessary paperwork has been completed and we now await a start date.

The Parish Council continues to provide financial support to the Village Hall not only by donating the recycling credits to the Village Hall but also by way of a £2000 grant which is available to the Village Hall to help fund capital projects.  In addition, this year, the Parish Council also purchased the goal posts for the football pitch.  The Parish Council also gave a grant to Hainford Archers.

The Parish Council continues to be grateful to Carolyn Atherton for organizing and to Parishioners, both participants and supporters, for their continued involvement in the Village Games.  As an armchair sportsman myself I am impressed at the range of sporting activities provided in the Village.

The Parish Council continues to be consulted by BDC on planning applications in the Village and any comments on such applications are published in the minutes.  When considering planning applications, the starting point is the Parish Plan and what is in the best interests of parishioners and the parish taking into account the views articulated in the plan.  This is increasingly difficult as new developments come with a Community Infrastructure Levy which is paid to the Parish Council at a rate of 15% of the total Levy.  However, with the best interests of the Parish in mind, the Parish Council objected to two planning applications for bungalows on Waterloo Road.  I shudder to think how much CIL this represented.  BDC Planning Committee agreed with the Parish Council and refused both the applications.  These have now gone to Appeal and we await the outcome.

The Parish Council continues to fund the grass cutting at the Old Church Yard and the gas for the space heaters at the Church.  On behalf of the Parish Council I lay a wreath at the annual Remembrance Day Ceremony.

The Parish Council would like to thank all those Parishioners who do so much to help make this Village a fine place in which to live – in particular Anne Gillet for organizing the litter pickups; Judith Lincoln our Tree Warden and David Smith for keeping an eye on our footpaths.

The deliberations of the Parish Council are contained in the Parish News and appear on the Parish Council web site http://haynfordpc.norfolkparishes.gov.uk .  I would urge parishioner to read both to ensure that they are kept abreast of developments in the Parish.

At the Parish Council elections last May three Parish Councillors did not stand for re-election Richard Crisp; Howard Pointer and Anne Southgate.  

The vacancies created were filled by coopting Adrian Fletcher; Kevin Saggers and Howard Pointer.

I am grateful to all my Parish Council colleagues for the hard work they do on behalf of the Village.  Finally, I would like to thank our Clerk Jim Graves for attempting to bring order out of chaos.

A J Cowles Chairman Hainford P.C.

3. Parish Council Accounts The Clerk gave a summary of the draft accounts for 2015/2016.Balances carried forward were £15,088.38. Major items of expenditure had been the new equipment at the QE playground.. there were no questions.

4. Annual Police Report P.C.Shepherd gave a summary of activity during the past year during which 17 crimes had been recorded.

5. County and District Council Reports Mr.Carrick said that it was business as usual with Broadland District Council and that it was hope to maintain the same level of service during 2016/2017. Mr.Roper attended later and said the change in control to a Conservative led council had changed committee chairmen and currently the situation was very fluid.
7. Any other business None
The meeting closed at 7.15 p.m.
